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Good news: WE GOT THE GRANT!!  
 
For those of you who are scratching your heads and wondering what in the 
world I am talking about, here are the details…   
As part of my call agreement, I get a three month sabbatical after every seven 
years of working at the church. The year 2020 will be my 8th year at the 
church, so it’s the appropriate year for me to take a sabbatical. At the Annual 
Meeting in February of 2019, I announced that I was going to apply for a 
grant that would fund my sabbatical travels as well as coverage for an inter-
im pastor to fill in while I am away. While working with the sabbatical grant 
writing committee (Debbie Claar, Nancy Todd, Marcia Rich and Roberta 
Low), we decided that my time away should be a time of enrichment not only 
for me, but for the congregation as well. Andy, Soren and I will walk the 
Camino de Santiago in Spain, so we decided that the theme for the sabbatical 
time should be that of a spiritual journey. We will focus on taking the time 
and space to go deep within ourselves. As one member of the committee said, 
“You know, Christianity can transform the world, but it has to start within.” 
While I am gone, you’re going to have many opportunities to deepen your 
faith and reconnect with God through a variety of spiritual activities lead by 
our Spiritual Activities Facilitator, Debbie Claar. The grant will allow her to 
organize spiritual walks, purchase supplies for all of us to make prayer bead 
bracelets, and we will also be able to purchase a large canvas labyrinth which 
we will use in Sewall Hall. We plan to have a screening of the movie “Walking 
the Camino,” to help you all understand just what Andy, Soren and I will be 
embarking on. We will also have an all-church dinner together in the fall of 
2020 so that we can share about the experiences we had during our time 
apart. We don’t yet know who the interim pastor will be, but this person will 
work closely with Debbie to carry the theme into our worship services.  
I will be away for the months of June, July and August. I know that for many 
people, this is a time to retreat away from the church, but you won’t want to 
do that next summer. The whole season will be chock full of exciting activi-
ties lead by our own, very talented, Debbie Claar. You will want to make sure 
you stick around. 
 
In the coming months, we will keep you updated as the planning for my sab-
batical progresses. 
 
Thank you again to everyone who made it possible for us to get this grant in-
cluding the grant writing committee, as well as Mark Flecchia, Chris Silva, 
and all of YOU, who voted to support this initiative at the Annual Meeting in 
2019. I’m deeply grateful. 
 
With Love, 
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TRUE NORTH PASTOR HOURS 

Angela now has new True North hours.       
She will be there on Wednesdays from       
8:30-10:30am. Here is her  October         
schedule:  
 

Oct. 2nd: 8:30-10:30 
Oct. 9th: Cancelled due to scheduling conflict 
Oct. 16th: 8:30-10:30 
Oct. 23rd: 8:30-10:30 
Oct. 30th: 8:30-10:30 

WISE FOR MENTAL HEALTH UPDATE 
We're back in action! We're going to have an all-church 
read of the book Blessed Are the Crazy: Breaking the 
Silence About Mental Illness, Family and Church by  
Rev. Sarah Lund. We will have a discussion on the book 
on Thursday, Oct 24th at 7:30pm.  
 
All are welcome. If you're going to join in reading the 
book, please see the sign up sheet at coffee hour or 
email Angela. She can get the book for you ($16.00),  
or you can purchase it yourself.  

Beloved Ones, 
The Bible is very clear that we are called, as people of faith, to open our doors, our borders, our homes and our 
communities to the migrant and the refugee. What this administration is doing is antithetical to our values as 
Christians, and I believe, as Americans. We are better than this. Right here in Burlington, we have an ICE Office, 
the only Enforcement and Removal Office in Massachusetts. They're issuing deportation orders in our back-
yard. There are several ways to get involved to help put an end to this cruel system...see below! 

ATTEND A JERICHO WALK AT  
THE ICE OFFICES 

The 3rd Tuesday of each month at 1pm.  
Location: 1000 District Ave. 
 
Upcoming dates: Oct. 15th, Nov. 19th and  
Dec. 17th. 
 
Please be in touch with Pastor Angela if you 
have questions or if you would like to carpool. 
She attends each month and it would be great to 
have some UCC Burlington representation!  

Get connected with BIJAN  
 
(Boston Immigration Justice Accompaniment  
Network) at BeyondBondBoston.org.  
 
They need money to help pay bond for detained  
people, they need drivers and they need people to  
accompany folks to their hearings. You can learn  
more at the website. 

SUPPORT OUR UNDOCUMENTED NEIGHBORS! 

VOLUNTEER AT FIRST PARISH UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST IN BEDFORD 
 
They have had an undocumented guest in sanctuary. She has been living on their property, at the 
church, for over 18 months. They need volunteers in order to continue this ministry as someone has to 
be on the church property 24 hours a day, 7 days a week in order to protect her. Volunteers are able to 
read, knit, work on their computers, whatever they so choose, they just have to be present in the event 
that police or ICE were to appear at the church. The church has regular volunteer trainings. You can 
learn more by contacting Pastor Angela and their training coordinator, Sylvia Cowan:     
cowan.sylvia@gmail.com 

mailto:cowan.sylvia@gmail.com
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Thank you, Aline! 
We are very thankful to Aline Beck for filling in as both organist and choir director on September 15 when  
Joe was at the wedding of his great-nephew.  Aline will be playing again on October 13. 
 
Come Sing with Us! 
Both the Children’s Choir and the Adult Choir welcome new members!  You are always welcome to stop by a 
rehearsal to see what it’s like.  If you’re concerned about making the weekly commitment but would like to 
see how you can be involved, Joe will work with you!  Stop by and talk with him at rehearsal, or after church, 
or give him a call at (781) 346-3900. 
 
Children’s Choir will rehearse on the following Sundays from noon to 12:30:  October 6, October 20,  
and October 27. There will be no rehearsal on October 13. 
 
The Adult Choir will rehearse on the following Wednesdays at 7:15pm:  October 2, October 16, October 23, 
and October 30.  There will be no rehearsal on October 9. 
 
Twitter and Facebook 
Joe Stoddard maintains the choirs’ Twitter and Facebook accounts.  Following them is a great way to keep  
up with what’s happening in the musical life of the church!  The Twitter account is @uccbmusic and the  
Facebook page is www.facebook.com/burlingtonchoirs 
 
Keep in touch! 
 
Email:  music@uccburlington.org 
Twitter: @uccbmusic 
Facebook:  www.facebook.com/burlingtonchoirs 
 

GIFT CARD PROGRAM!  
  

Order your gift cards and a percentage comes back to the church at no cost to you! 
  
 

There are several ways to buy: 
-Leave a completed order form and check made out to UCC Burlington in the Gift Card Orders 
mailbox in the church office.  (Note “gift cards” on the memo line.) 
  
-Order online at www.ShopWithScrip.com 
(use code BB483284315L1 to link your account to the church).   Either leave a check in the Gift 
Card Orders mailbox in the church office, or use your own credit card to complete your online  
purchase. You can request traditional plastic gift cards or print paper gift cards from    your home 
computer. 
  
Order by Sunday October 20, cards delivered October 27!!! 

http://www.facebook.com/burlingtonchoirs
mailto:music@uccburlington.org
http://www.facebook.com/burlingtonchoirs
http://www.shopwithscrip.com/
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Parish Council met on Tuesday 9/17/19.  Below are a few important things to pass along that were discussed in 
this meeting.   

Steeple Repairs - There will be a special Congregation meeting on Sunday 9/29/19 immediately following 
church to consider taking the necessary repair funds from the endowment.  This is urgent, as the contrac-
tor strongly recommends the repairs be completed before winter.   (insert pic of our steeple)  

2020 Preliminary Budget Numbers – Parish Council went over our budget forecast for 2020.  To provide   
for the spiritual needs of the congregational and greater community and the infrastructure needs of our 
building, our preliminary budget number is that we need to raise $197,500 in pledges.  You might recall 
that last year, even with a second mile campaign we approved a deficit budget.  You will be hearing more 
about this on October 20th at Stewardship Sunday.  We do have a few ideas to try to bring in additional 
funds.   

Turning the Steeple into Revenue - The church on the hill with a tall steeple is potentially prime real 
estate for a cell tower (which can be installed inside the structure and not visible from the street.)  We are 
looking for someone to champion this potential project.  You do not need to be a techy to take this one.  
This is a bit of a long shot but if it works the revenue should resolve or at least make a huge dent in our 
repairs and our potential budget deficit.   

No Fall Yard Sale – While we had an amazingly successful Spring Yard Sale (thank you Joan), we were          
unable to solicit an organizer for the fall event.  Many have asked about the fall yard sale, suggesting that 
they have basements and attics that need clearing out.  We wanted to mention three potential revenue 
opportunities for new and/or valuable items: 

-Silent Auction items  
-Inclusion in raffle baskets for smaller new items 
-eBay – Michael Lewis has generously taken on the eBay coordinator role.  He can list your item on 

eBay to sell on behalf of the church.   Please contact Michael if you have items.  
Angela’s 2020 Sabbatical – Great news!! The grant was approved.  We’ll let Angela tell you more about  
         this success.  

 
If you would ever like to see a copy of the full minutes, please contact the Moderator. 

Angela and the WISE committee have been encouraging 
us to slow down and acknowledge our needs.  I recall an 
entire sermon on the importance of asking for help.  And 
so, I am admitting I am not Super Woman and I have too 
much going on in my life.  I’m waving the white flag and 
am admitting I cannot organize the Halloween version of 
Howl at the Steeple.  To say I am sad about this is an un-
derstatement.  I am sorry I let the congregation down.  
Howl at the Steeple was a fun event.  Holding a Hallow-
een event has tremendous potential of raising funds for 
this church…more importantly, raising those funds by 
non-church member attendees.  Like Jazz and Chocolate, 
this is a great event to tell your friends about and bring a 
crowd.   
 
While I cannot run the event, I wouldn’t say it is dead.  
We could still pull it off if someone wants to volunteer to 
take the lead.  A lot of the work is already done, and I will 
help – I just can’t take the lead.  
 

What is needed: 
-A hall IF we hold this off site so we can serve alcohol 
-Publicity 
-Coordinate the performers (already preliminarily  
  signed up) 
-Some of the graphics (Unfortunately, my computer 
crashed this Spring.  I lost everything she created in  
Publisher for the event.  I will recreate the materials. 
 
What we have: 
-A successful format 
-All the necessary prizes (No soliciting required!!!) 
-All the game equipment 
-The songs and software 
 
If you are interested in learning more about this  
opportunity and what is involved in taking it over,  
please call me, 781-726-0808. 
 
Gail Ciano 

HOWL AT THE STEEPLE UPDATE! 

PC SNIP-ITS! 
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CRAFTING FOR A CAUSE 
We participated in the first fair workshop and  
creatively made many cards. We thank Nancy Davis 
and Alysa Johnson for facilitating and sharing ideas 
with us during the workshop. We also thank all who 
helped restock our yarn supply. 
 
We are currently making knitted goods 
for the fair. If you are a knitter or do 
crocheting think about making items for 
the fair such as scarves, mittens, hats 
and children’s sweaters.  

ROSIE’S PLACE-BOSTON 
Thank you for all our volunteers who have 
ventured into Boston this past September. 
Our next volunteer date will be published 
soon! 

RED WAGON 
 
The last Sunday of the month we are 

asked to donate non-perishable goods to our local 
pantry here in Burlington.  We have been asked to 
donate:    Bring:  toothpaste, apple juice, kids snacks 
like cheez-it, goldfish, raisins  to worship  on  
October 27 and we will bring these  forward  
during our Time for Children.  Thank you! 

MISSIONS UPDATE! 

PUMPKIN PATCH AT ST. MARK’S CHURCH 
A truck with the pumpkin patch pumpkins and gourds 
arrives around 4:00PM on Saturday October 28th. Help 
is needed to unload nearly 1000 pumpkins and arrange 
them on the pallets at Saint Marks. If you are not into 

selling than you should think about lending a 
hand to unload the pumpkins. If you have a 
wheel barrow bring it as they make the job go 
faster.  

Now if you think of yourself as a good sales person then 
think about volunteering to work selling pumpkins on 
either Saturday October 5th 11 to 6 or Thursday  
October 10th 12noon to 6. Younger members of your 
family are welcome to come with an adult. You know 

how persuasive children can be thus making good sales 
people.  A signup sheet will be out at coffee hour or you 
can call Bobbie to sign up. Please help with this project. 
All proceeds go to People Helping People.  

WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY 
October 6th 

Guest Speaker during worship 
 

Guest speaker for Missions Sunday/World Communion is Alynne MacLean.  Here is a little 
background on Alynne. “While the love of chemistry is not listed as a spiritual gift in the 
twelfth chapter of Romans, I do believe that my passion for science is from God.  And as such,  
I feel that He desires me to use this gift for His purpose.  In my life, this has meant founding a 
non-profit organization called Science with a Mission (SMI) where science is used to help 
those in the poorest parts of our world.  In these areas, many people never see the inside of  
a hospital or clinic.  As a result, people often die from preventable diseases due to not being   
diagnosed.  SMI strives to combine scientific knowledge with Christian compassion to bring  
healing physically and spiritually.” 

CLOTHING DONATIONS  

As part of our Missions Program we provide both  
financial support and clothing to Project Care and  
Concern . The organization is based in Boston and  
provides social services to the area-wide population . 
For decades now Sister Joyce has been traveling to 
Burlington 5 + times per year to pick up the clothing 
that the congregation has donated. A pickup day  
occurred recently . Sister Joyce again wanted to thank 
each of us for our past donations and looks forward  
to continuing to work with us to making people’s lives 
better. 
 
One reminder: please continue to provide stain free, 
clean clothing.  They have to sort bags and stained 
clothing cannot be given out. 
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SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS! 
 
On September 9th, at the beginning of our Welcome Service, we all   
proceeded to the front of the church with the candle lighters, wearing 
the T-Shirts we made over the summer.  Our 1st section of the School 
year  concerns “creation”, covering such topics as Flora & Fauna, 
Storms & the Universe. We love being outside enjoying God’s creations 
as much as Possible   The first Sunday we went exploring over at 
Simonds Park. 
 

New Program for 6 & 7th graders 
A monthly Sunday program will be offered called Exploring our 

Faith, lead by Deb. It will be held in the right corner of Sewall Hall from 11:45 – 12:30. We will get a snack 
at coffee hour & immediately meet at our table in the right corner. Each week a different topic will be  
offered with activities to develop our Christian beliefs. The program will generally be held the 3rd Sunday 
of the month beginning Oct 20 then Nov. 17  and so forth! 
 

INTERGENERATIONAL EVENTS  
 

Saturday, October 19th at 5:30pm Halloween Gala!  
You don’t have long to make the best costume. Fun for children & adults!  
CE will provide pizza & beverage. 
 

Sunday, Nov. 17 2 PM Mappariam & Mary Baker Eddy Library at Christian Science Center 
200 Mass Ave Boston. Meet in the church parking lot to carpool to Boston. We will leave 
from the church parking lot promptly at 2PM 

 

Sunday, December 15 School Christmas Play during Church Service. 
Saturday, Dec 14 11AM – 1 PM Rehearsal for all Sunday School kids. 
 
 
 

Please contact Deb Raymond if you have ideas for events. 857-373-9156. 

 
CHRISTIAN ED 2019 Fall Fair Raffle Basket Info: 
Every year our church committees and individuals have volunteered to make up a basket to 
be raffled off at the church fair (Nov. 2).  The number of baskets are limited to 12. 
 
A sign up sheet for basket themes will be available at coffee hour.  Completed baskets should be 
brought downstairs to Skelton Hall no later than Sunday, 10/27 so that the CE committee members 
may wrap them for display at the fair the next week. Anyone submitting a basket after 10/27 is  
requested to complete the final wrapping themselves.  
 
Impt.! On a note card please name your basket and list its contents.  This should be attached 
to the basket. As a guide line, the contents of the basket should  be worth from around $25-30.  
No alcohol should be included. (alcohol may be included in silent auction donations) If your basket 
is worth much more, consider donating it as an item for the silent auction.  Thanks for your  
contributions!  Please email me any questions you might have: Jan Costa  jancosta124@gmail.com  
or Shirley Fong shirltalk@aol.com 

mailto:jancosta124@gmail.com
mailto:shirltalk@aol.com
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HEAR YE, HEAR YE!! 

THE FALL FAMILY FAIR WILL BE HELD ON 
SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 2nd! 

CRAFT FAIR 9-2PM 
DINNER-SILENT/LIVE AUCTION 6PM 

 

Shirley Fong, Wynelle Scenna & Joan Zink are the Co-Chairs.  We are busy making plans for the event.  
There will be a CRAFT FAIR, LUNCHEON & DINNER featuring Silent/Live Auction  items and raffles! 

 
Kari Lynch will be our SILENT AUCTION coordinator.  Please consider donating items to the Silent Auction.  

Some examples of value:  paintings, timeshares, vacation homes stays, childcare, pet sitting, theater tickets, 
Sporting Event tickets such as Red Sox, Bruins, Celtics, Patriots, teaching a class of some sort, etc. 

There are forms at coffee hour as well as in the Hilltop.  Please submit to Kari by October 21st!  She has to  
prepare bidding sheets, keep records, and plan the setup.  It is major work to organize.  We will also feature a 

LIVE AUCTION.  We are seeking gift s or gift cards from local businesses like salons, restaurants, shops and 
services.  Please give the gift card to Kari or Joan Zink. 

 
Sue Wisniewski is our Children’s Activity Coordinator!  She is planning games and fun activities.   

Bring your friends and their families for a fun time!!!! 
 

****************************************************************************** 
This year’s dinner will be put together by Karen Welch  

and the dinner committee! 
 

Dinner Menu: 
Lasagna with ground turkey, / a meatless lasagna  is available 
Tossed  salad, dinner rolls /  Apple cider, coffee, or tea 
Brownie or pumpkin bread with vanilla ice cream for dessert 

 
 Tickets: $15 Adults  / $12 for seniors 65+ 

  $ 8 Children 8-22 years old 
  Free for children under 8 

*************************************************************************** 
CHRISTIAN ED Every year our church committees and individuals have volunteered to make up a basket to be 
raffled off at the church fair (Nov. 2).  The number of baskets are limited to 12. A sign up sheet for basket themes 
will be available at coffee hour.  Completed baskets should be brought downstairs to Skelton Hall no  
later than Sunday, 10/27 so that the CE committee members may wrap them for display at the fair the next 
week. Anyone submitting a basket after 10/27 is requested to complete the final wrapping themselves . 
 
Please consider making items for the Craft Tables.  Suggesting 6-12 of each item with a suggested 
price.  Bring items to church between October 20-27th.  Suggestions such as: Knit goods, crochet items, 
items for the home, holiday ornaments, holiday decorations, baby gifts, pet gifts, wood crafts, artwork, 
etc.  We will also feature gently used jewelry and used books. 
 
Not a crafter?  We need bakers for the Mission Committee’s Bake Table: cakes, pies, breads,  
cookies, jellies, relishes, etc.  Bring to church Friday November 1 or by 8:30am on Fair Day November 2. 
 
We also need a good amount of COOKIES for our COOKIE WALK.  It was a big hit last year! 
 
Lastly, VOLUNTEERS are needed on Fair Day!  Look for signup sheets in the church office or on 
Sunday at coffee hour.  Please help out.  It is a fun-filled day and evening.  It’s great fellowship and the 
church’s largest fundraiser.  Our goal is $10K.  We can do it with your help! 

 

INVITE FAMILY, FRIENDS, NEIGHBORS, CO-WORKERS!  We hope to see you there! 
 

7 
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Luella Brown 
Janice Grace's son Tyler 
Bill Egan 
Angela and Andy's baby, Soren  
Bill Beyer's friend Frank 
Gail Ciano's husband Nick  
Dick Rockwell 
Michael Lewis' grandfather 
Kelly Sievert and baby Lowen 
Gordon Brown 
Carol and Ron Downing, and daughter Erika 
Conrad Fong 
Alan Wright's friend Seth whose dad has   
      health problems 
Anne Stafford, her son Bill and  
      grandson Zach  
Jane Raymond  
Joe Stoddard's husband Paul 
Brian Stahlinski  

Janice and Augie Grace's cousin David 
Betty Knowles and friend Janet Hurley 
Bill Proctor 
Jean Bastos 
J. Beyers (Relative of Kate) 
Dave Williamson 
Rev. Elizabeth King  
Jan Blandino  
Bobbie Martino 
Barbara Garland 
Ann Onthank 
Jessy McNeil's brother Mel and sister Grace 
Henry Knopp 
Bobbie & Tom's friends John and Ed 
Dot Drinkwater 
Ruth Reddig 
Everett Langley's brother George 
John Heald’s sister Susan & Mom  

 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS!! 

2     Betty Knowles 
2 Rob Costa 
2     Paul McDonough 
3 David Leonard 
4 Precious Kabagahya 
5     Nicholas Ciardi 
19  Adric Tredeau 
20   Nicholas Turgiss 
21  Gary Stahlinski 
22  Deana Tredeau 
25  Joan Proctor 
27 Julie Lewis 
28 Karen Calandrelli  
31  Steve Fennelly 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 

 

 

Amy Todd (daughter of Cy and Nancy Todd) 
and Ben Sweeney were married on  
September 7th.  God Bless and many happy 
years ahead!! 
 

DRIVERS NEEDED! 

Rides to  church and home are needed for Ann Onthank.  Ann may or may not want to 
attend depending on weather, etc.  But we would like to give her the option  

of attending.  There is a signup sheet located at coffee hour.   
                                                 Ann lives right here in Burlington! 
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October 6 WORLD COMMUNION SUNDAY! 
10:30am Communion Prep: TBD 

Lay Leader:  Lucy Damiani 
  Head Usher:  Mark Flecchia 

Ushers:   Mark-Karen Ciardi  
    Wynelle Scenna-Conrad Fong 

  Greeters:  Barbara Moran-volunteer 
  Nursery:  Kristen Watanabe-Donna Flecchia 
  School:   Deb Raymond 
  Flower Deliverer: Marge Zamanian 
  Collector:  Everett Langley 
  Coffee Hour:  Missions Committee    
October 13 Lay Leader:  Deb Glancy 
10:30am Head Usher:  Dave McNeil 
  Organist:  Aline Beck 
  Ushers:   Dave McNeil-Kari Lynch-Dick Butler-Sally Willard 
  Greeters:  Karen Butler-volunteer 
  Nursery:  Kristen Watanabe-Paul Raymond 
  School:   Deb Raymond 
  Flower Deliverer: Nancy Davis 
  Collector:  Marcia Rich 
  Coffee Hour:  Jan McSheffrey 
  Bakers:   Karen Welch-Jean Baker   
October 20 STEWARDSHIP SUNDAY! 
10:30am Lay Leader:  Sally Willard 
  Head Usher:  Paul Raymond 
  Ushers:   Paul-Chris Stahlinski-Mark & Donna Flecchia 
  Greeters:  Carol Downing-volunteer 
  Nursery:  Kristen Watanabe-Bev Maher 
  School:   Deb Raymond 
  Flower Deliverer: Bill Livezey 
  Collector:  Deb Raymond 
  Luncheon:  Stewardship Committee 
  Bakers:   Barbara Leonard-Deb Raymond  
October 27 Lay Leader:  Conrad Fong 
10:30am Head Usher:  Deb Glancy 
  Ushers:   Deb-Donna Ferro-Everett Langley-John Heald 
  Greeters:  Jean Baker-volunteer 
  Nursery:  Kristen Watanabe-Michael Lewis 
  School:   Deb Raymonod 
  Flower Deliverer: Cindy Phillips 
  Collector:  Marge Zamanian 
  Coffee Hour:  Cindy Phillips 
  Bakers:   JanMcSheffrey-Karen Butler   
November 3 Communion Prep: TBD 
10:30am Lay Leader:  Marcia Rich 
  Head Usher:  Lucy Damiani 
  Ushers:   Lucy-TBD 
  Greeters:  Kay Shute-volunteer 
  Nursery:  Kristen Watanabe-Mark Flecchia 
  School:   Deb Raymond 
  Flower Deliverer: Bev Maher 
  Collector:  Dick Butler 
  Coffee Hour:  Jan Costa 
  Bakers:   Carol Downing-Cindy Phillips  
   

If you cannot participate or 
would like to volunteer in 
Worship or nursery, please 
contact Donna Flecchia at 
dmflec@gmail.com 
 

If you can help out in Sunday 
School see the signup sheet 
or speak with Deb Raymond 
 

If you cannot host or bake or 
would like to, please contact 
Jan McSheffrey at 
Mcsheffreyjan@gmail.com 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

*Pumpkin Patch all 
month  at St. Mark’s 
Church.  Proceeds 
will go to People 
Helping People. 

Montessori 
School M-F 
8-5:30pm 
Lower Level 

1 
*Pumpkin Patch 
 
 
7:15p Deacons 

2 
8:30-10:30a 
True North 
Pastor Hours 
1p C4C 
7p Scouts 
7:15p Choir 

3 
 
 
 
 
6:30p SLAA 

4 5 
UCC Pumpkin 
Patch Volunteer 
Day 11-6pm 

6 
World Communion 
10:30a Worship-
School 
Noon Youth Choir 
 

7 
 
 
6:30p CE Mtg 
7:30p AA 
7:30p Trustees 

8 9 
NO True North 
Pastor Hours 
 
1p C4C 
7p Scouts 
NO Choir 

10 
UCC Pumpkin 
Patch Volunteer 
Day noon-6pm 
 
 
 
6:30p SLAA- 
Conference Rm 
 
7:30p Jericho 
Meeting 

11 12 

13 
10:30a Worship 
School-Love Offering 
NO Youth Choir 
Noon Missions MTG 

14 
HOLIDAY 
Church office 
Will be closed! 
 
 
7:30p AA 

15 
1p Jericho 
Walk @ICE 
Office 
 
7:15p PC Mtg 

16 
8:30-10:30a 
True North 
Pastor Hours 
 
1p C4C 
7p Scouts 
7:15p Choir 

17 
 
6:30p SLAA 
 
7p Ingathering 
Meeting-Conf 
Room 

18 19 
5:30p 
Halloween 
Gala 
 
 
 

20 

STEWARDSHIP 
SUNDAY 

10:30a Worship 
School 
Noon Youth Choir 

Hilltop Article 
Deadline for Nov. 
 
 
 
Gift Card Deadline 

21 

Start bringing 
in your Craft 
Items priced 
for the Fair! 
 
7:30p AA 
 

ALL Silent  
Auction 
Items due! 

22 23 
8:30-10:30a 
True North 
Pastor Hours 
 
1p C4C 
7p Scouts 
7:15p Choir 
 

 

24 
 

9:30a Hilltop 
Folding on  
Thursday! 
 
6:30p SLAA 
 
7:30p WISE 
Book Study 

25 
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 

2pm 
Lasagna Prep 
For Fall Fair 

27 
10:30a Worship 
School-Red Wagon 
Noon Youth Choir 
 

Gift Card Delivery 
 
All Raffle Baskets 
Due for wrapping! 

28 
 
 
 
 
7:30p AA 

29 30 
8:30-10:30a 
True North 
Pastor Hours 
1p C4C 
7p Scouts 
Hall Setup for 
The Fair after 
Scouts w/
Scouts help 
7:15p Choir 

31 
 
 
 
 
 
6:30p SLAA 

NOV    1 
ALL DAY 
Set up for 
the Fall 
Family 
Fair in  
Sewall Hall 

NOV    2 
 

Fall Family 
Fair in 

Sewall Hall 
Crafts 9-2pm 
 
Dinner Silent/
Live Auction 
6pm 

RENTERS-SEWALL HALL UNLESS NOTED OTHERWISE 
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SILENT AUCTION ITEM-2019 

 

Name______________________________   Contact info___________         ____ 

CONTRIBUTION:_______________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Minimum Starting Bid  $ ______________ 

(Return Slip and item to Kari Lynch or the church office by Oct 21) 

SILENT AUCTION ITEM-2019 

 

Name______________________________   Contact info___________         ____ 

CONTRIBUTION:_______________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Minimum Starting Bid  $ ______________ 

(Return Slip and item to Kari Lynch or the church office by Oct 21) 
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UCC  

6 Lexington Street 

Burlington, MA 01803 

Address Service Requested 

 

OCTOBER 2019 


